
NEW HAMPSHIRE SITE EVALUATION COMMITTEE 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  Parties 
  Northern Pass Docket No. 2015-06 
 
From:  Pamela Monroe, Administrator 
 
Date:  December 21, 2017 
 
Re:  Final Status Report 
 

********************************************* 
 
Cross-examination, questions from the Subcommittee, and re-direct of Rick Van de Poll 

(Municipal Group 3-South, City of Concord); Ray Lobdell (Society for the Protection of NH 
Forests); Michelle Kleindienst (Ashland-Deerfield-Abutters, McKenna’s Purchase); Brian 
Murphy (Municipal Group 2, Plymouth); and Gretchen Draper, Barry Draper, and Max Stamp 
(Pemigewasset River Local Advisory Committee).  This concluded the testimony of: the 
Applicants’ witnesses; Counsel for the Public’s witnesses; and the Intervenors’ witnesses. 
 

Following conclusion of the testimony of the last witness, we completed review of the 
exhibits, with the exception of the late-filed exhibit list filed by the Abutting Property Owners, 
Bethlehem-Plymouth.  The record will remain open to receive public comments, to resolve the 
issues with the late-filed exhibit list of the Abutting Property Owners, Bethlehem-Plymouth, and 
to resolve the few remaining issues related to Counsel for the Public’s exhibits, until the close of 
business on December 22, 2017. 
 


